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MEMORANDUM
TO : All Regional Executive Directors
All Regional Directors, EMB

FROM : The Undersecretary
Field Operations and Environment

SUBJECT : REQUEST FOR ASSISTANCE RE: ACTIVATION OF THE
PROVISIONAL ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AND
ENFORCEMENT BUREAU (EPEB-P)

DATE : MAY 24 202

Referred to your Office is the memorandum dated May 6, 2021 of Undersecretary
Benito Antonio de Leon, Undersecretary for Enforcement regarding his request for assistance
to include in your Communication Plan the institutionalization of the EPEB-P.

_ Relative to this you are hereby instructed to coordinate with his Office and provide the
necessary assistance in order to address his request.

For your compliance.

ATTY. MIGUEL T. CUNA, CESO 1

C.C.

The Undersecretary for Enforcement
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MEMORANDUM
FOR : THE UNDERSECRETARY
Undersecretary for Field Operations and Environment
FROM : THE UNDERSECRETARY
Enforcement
SUBJECT : REQUESTED ACTIONS FOR THE ACTIVATION OF THE

PROVISIONAL ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AND
ENFORCEMENT BUREAU (EPEB-P)

DATE : May 6, 2021

This has reference to the presentation before the Honorable Secretary seeking planning
guidance in relation to the activation of the Environmental Protection and Enforcement Bureau-
Provisional (EPEB-P). It is incumbent that the concerned offices actively support and expedite
the necessary actions to meet the June 10, 2021 target date of activation.

Hence, we respectfully request your assistance which falls under your functional
concern that is to include in your Communication Plan the institutionalization of the EPEB (P)

by cascading its development down to all field offices with enforcement-related functions.

Further request appropriate action. Thank you.

BENITQ ANTONIO T. DE LEON





